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SELECTBOARD MEETING
JUNE 15, 2023

Meeting Called to Order at _7:04 pm by Stanley Hackett.

Approval of meeting minutes for June 08, 2023.

Motion to approve meeting minutes for June 08, 2023 made by Michael Barden second Peter
Talbot, approved.

Approval of Warrants for Week #24:
Payroll Warrant # 51 : $26,454.45
Appropriations Warrant #52: $55,434.26
Week #24 Warrant #51 & #52 Total: $81,888.71
Motion to approve Warrants for Week # 24 made by Michael Barden second Peter Talbot,
approved.
Purchase Order Requests:

PWD:

A request to pay Amazon for air tags: $89.99.

A request to pay Bob’s Tire for removal of 114 tires and fuel charge: $698.28.

A request to pay Lowes Home Improvement for safety gloves, glasses, ear protection, signs:
$183.43.

A request to pay NAPA for sprayers: $415.10.

Motion to approve PWD POs made by Peter Talbot, second Michael Barden, approved.

FIRE & EMS:

A request to pay Admiral Fire for hats, bands, badges, brass: $195.95.

A request to reimburse Luke Alexander for AEMT tuition, testing & cert: $1,859.17.

A request to pay BoundTree Medical for June EMS Supplies: $536.83.

A request to pay Sleeper’s for propane for grill: $24.25.

A request to pay Admiral Fire & Safety for uniform shirt for Chandler: $62.95.

Motion to approve Fire/EMS POs made by Peter Talbot, second Michael Barden, approved.

PARKS & REC:

A request to pay WB Mason for desk and book case: $732.16.

A request to pay Xtreme Screen for Beach Staff shirts: $257.10.

A request to pay TM Lee for spring hookups at MMDY : $240.00.

A request to pay Xtreme Screen for Summer Camp uniforms & kids shirts: $2,470.00.

Motion to approve Parks & Rec POs made by Peter Talbot, second Michael Barden, approved.



DAVIS MEMORIAL LIBRARY:

A request to pay WB Mason for paper supplies: $62.680

Motion to approve Davis Memorial Library made by Peter Talbot, second Michael Barden,
approved.

CODE ENFORCEMENT:

A request to pay Sleeper’s for 2 No Trespassing signs: $3.18.

A request to pay Warrens Office Supply for red file folder tabs: $23.08.

Motion to approve Code POs made by Peter Talbot, second Michael Barden, approved.

MUNICIPAL:

A request to pay Harris for training: $225.00.

A request to pay Hygrade Business Services Inc/Creative Digital Imaging Inc for postage for tax
billing: $1,200.00.

A request to pay WB Mason for literature racks and trash bags: $71.85.

Motion to approve Municipal POs made by Peter Talbot, second Michael Barden, approved.

ELECTIONS:
A request to pay ballot clerks and counters, 6 people: $420.00.
Motion to approve Election PO made by Peter Talbot, second Michael Barden, approved.

LEGAL.:

A request to pay Jensen & Baird for May legal services: $287.69.

A request to pay Tech Medics for invoices no previously billed from 2021, minus the cost of the
website paid but not produced: $2,786.28. (Invoices were received late 2022 but were being
verified against what was previously paid, finding that the website we paid $2,500 for was never
produced, so the bill was reduced by that amount)

Motion to approve Legal POs made by Peter Talbot, second Michael Barden, approved.

Old & New Business:

FAC meeting directly following the Select Board meeting to discuss items for special town
meeting.

Route 11 is now OPEN! Thank you for all your patience! The DOT has replaced a 6 foot culvert
with a concrete natural bottom bridge.

David Salazar and Chandler Hersom Grad for Fire fighter 1&2, Luke Alexander graduated from
AEMT, moving to Paramedic Classes, congratulations on meeting your goals! Thank you all for
everything you do.

Weekly Update on Select Board activities:

Spoke to resident about gravel pit on Cape Rd, Peter Talbot will be doing further investigation.
We are having issues with someone bringing debris and boulder and blocking roads, logs and
huge boulder. If you see any of this activity, please contact the police as this is VERY dangerous.
Sedgley Rd is under construction and will be local traffic only.

Trees have been placed at the Solar Farm at 697 Sokokis Ave, and once again, prior to the farm
going live they will have a fee of $130,000 to pay to the town.



Please use caution on JoJoy Rd, the road has taken hard wear while Rt 11 was closed. We
appreciate your patience until it can be repaired.

PWD repaired E2 valve issue.

MSAD#6 School Budget passed.

The MMDY Summer Camp has very little space left, please contact Madison for more
information.

Met with the Comprehensive Plan committee to give some direction.

The town is looking to fill a full time paramedic position, please contact EMS Director Down
McAllister for additional information. This position includes retirement benefits, IPP, PTO and
more.

We are looking for some volunteers for the fire department, please contact Chief Emil Braley for
more information.

Informational Bulletin:

The Municipal Offices are closed Monday June 19, 2023 in observance of Juneteenth.,

Select Board office hours are Thursdays 4pm to 8pm. The on-air meeting time remains
Thursdays at 7pm. There will be NO televised Select Board meeting on June 22, 2023 due to
lack of quorum.

Reminder: The Town Offices are closed on Saturdays.

Transfer Station hours are Saturday and Sunday from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. and Wednesday 12-4
p.m. A Transfer Station sticker must be attached to your vehicle windshield for the disposal
of ALL items. No sticker is required to use the swap shop. The Transfer Station does NOT
accept brush or yard clippings.

General Assistance Office is open on Wednesdays from 9-11am. Applications are available
anytime from the Town Clerks office during their normal business hours. Applications must be
filled out and accompanied with supporting documentation and must be signed.

Planning Board meets at the Municipal Complex on site the first and third Monday evenings at
7pm. The next scheduled planning Board meeting is June 19, 2023 even though the Municipal
Offices are closed during the day.

We are looking for 3 people for appointed positions and 6 people for elected positions for the
Charter Commission. This will allow the town to change from a State form of government to a
Local form of government. If you are interested please contact Michael Barden at
Michael.Barden@LimingtonMaine.gov, or stop by the Town Offices.

The Limington 4t of July Parade is BACK this year and the theme is HAPPY BIRTHDAY
AMERICA! The parade is scheduled on July 4" at 10am, starting at the Old Town Hall to the
Municipal Offices. There is a car show and a cornhole tournament, we are looking for teams! All
proceeds from the tournament go to Fire and EMS. If you are interested in joining the event or
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would like more information, please contact our Rec Director Madison at
M.Moody@_LimingtonMaine.gov.

Parks & Rec is hosting more Cards and Coffee dates at the Municipal Offices. The times are
9:30am-11:30am the following Wednesday: June 28th, July 12th & 26th, and August 9th & 23rd.
Come and see what is happening, meet some new folks. If you have questions or suggestions,
please reach out to Madison Moody our Recreation Director at M.Moody@LimingtonMaine.gov

Beach pass prices for 2023: Season Passes $50.00 for residents, $60.00 for non-residents, by the
day passes are $10.00 per car. Season passes are available at the Town Hall.

MMDY Summer Day Camp registration is open. Camp Starts July 5th and runs through Aug
11", Registration is by week, please contact Madison for availability. Please reach out to
Madison if you would like to be on the waitlist. Applications are available at the Town Office,
online, or by contacting Madison at M.Moody@LimingtonMaine.gov.

Open to the Public:

Motion to Adjourn at 7:19 pm_made by Michael Barden second Peter Talbot, adjourned.

Stanley Hackett, Chair Michael Barden 111 Pete Talbot
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